LTPOA Meeting Minutes November 11, 2008
The meeting opened at 7:05 p.m. with the following board members present:  Janet Hirsch, Ron Sansone, Kevin Seelbach, Ann Schatzman, Marilyn Meyer and Joe Hejnal.

President Sansone asked for a motion to accept the October minutes which are posted on the website.  Motion made by Marilyn Meyer, seconded by Joe Hejnal. Motion passed.
President’s Report

President Sansone began the meeting by thanking homeowners for their cooperation in paving their driveways.  Only a couple of driveways are left that need to be paved and the board is in the process of working it out with the homeowners.  President Sansone also thanked Joe Hejnal for his efforts in working with Meramec Paving.
Treasurer’s Report


Marilyn Meyer, Treasurer, reported for October.  The Financial Report for October is listed separately.  Motion to approve the Financial Report for October and bills which need to be paid made by Joe Hejnal and seconded by Kevin Seelbach.  Motion passed.
Marilyn presented the following bills for payment:

Snow Plow Blade Repair & Mower

= $160.00

Pontoon Boat Trailer



= $204.64
Portable Toilet




= $90.00 (last payment)

Stryker Security



= $759.00

Truck Sandblasting



= $1,825.00

Rubber Bed Liner



= $933.00

Personal Property Taxes


= $ Due in December

Loan (Automatic W/D Monthly)

= $2,269.08

Truck Parts




= $295.83
Marilyn stated that there are 9 delinquent assessments, 2 of which the board is filing suit against.  Two properties are in foreclosure and one has a contract on it.
Joe Hejnal listed the following parts purchased for the truck:

1.  New Piece of Angle for plow 
= $20.00

2.  Welding Rods


= $31.00

3.  Belts & Hoses for Dump Bed
= $90.83
4.  Quick Couplers


= $154.00






    $295.83

Marilyn stated that it is the board’s intention to keep a running log of the truck’s maintenance and repairs.
Finance Committee 

Janet Hirsch stated there was no new information to report.
Security

Joe Hejnal reported that the current security guard, Jeff Burgert, was hired on at the St. Genevieve Police Department and that we were going to have a new security guard named Larry.  Joe thought Larry was going to be present at the meeting this evening, but he was not.
Communications Director Report


Janet Hirsch stated the newsletters have been mailed out and that the deadline for the next newsletter is December 20, 2008.
Building Director
Joe Hejnal reported he had two permits submitted for review.  
1.  Steve Blaha submitted a request to add on to his existing garage.  
2.  Ted Spaid submitted a landscaping request.  
Motion made by Joe Hejnal to approve building requests, seconded by Kevin Seelbach. Motion passed.

Maintenance 

Joe Hejnal reported that the truck was in bad shape.  The truck was sandblasted by Liberty Sandblasting – the job was caught just in time.  Joe stated that he and his son took the truck to Linecks so they could apply Lineck’s coating to the truck. The board agreed a power washer was a necessary purchase in order to keep the truck cleaned and maintained.
Joe additionally stated that the snow plow was fully repaired and repainted bright yellow.    
President Sansone stated that he would like to set a date to move the material from the old maintenance shed to the new shed.  He would like to eventually run electric to the new building.  Marilyn Meyer set the date for which volunteers can help with the move to Saturday, November 15, 2008 at 8:30 A.M.  President Sansone also stated that they would burn any and all trash and make the decision to rent a dumpster after all of the trash is piled up. 
Joe also reported that the patrol boat was stripped down completely to its frame in order to find the leak.  Joe filled it with approximately 6 gallons of water and found out that the boat is leaking from the pressure outside in.  He stated that it was a slow leak.
Kevin Seelbach stated that he would like to purchase a 200 amp electric panel for the new building.  All board members agreed this was a necessary purchase.  The panel would cost approximately $200.

Gate Committee


Russ Wilner reported only one problem with the outbound gate this past month.  The program was rebooted and the gate was fine.


President Sansone stated that we were still looking for volunteers to help with the maintenance of the gate.

Web Site 


Janet Hirsch stated that the current newsletter is posted on the website.
Dam Committee


Rich Hirsch stated that there was nothing to report on the dam.
Sewer Committee


Janet Hirsch reported that the Sewer Committee would be mailing out, at the end of the year, a beautiful informational brochure which was designed by Carol Kline.  The brochure will explain the project, our status, the operation, funding, plans and the need for electrical easements from homeowners to connect to the sewer pump.  Janet also stated that the new sewer treatment plant would be built centered at the back of the dam.  Money will be received for the construction when bids are accepted.  Projected start date is January 2009.  November 19, 2008 is the next Sewer Committee meeting.
Old Business (Board)

President Sansone commented on the beautiful new bathrooms and paint job in the Community House which were done at a minimal cost with the help of volunteers in the community.
New Business (Board)

Rich Hirsch reported that a property near the front of the lake has a growing amount of yard waste which needs to be removed.


Stickers - Janet Hirsch stated that the board needed to formalize regulations and penalties regarding stickers.  Janet read a list of rules aloud and made a motion that we make the rules a part of the standard regulations.  
Mary Leiweke stated her concerns with regard to guests visiting the Lake Tishomingo community and if they were going to be penalized for being in the subdivision or if a Lake Tishomingo property owner needed to be with guests at all times when guests are within the subdivision limits.  Mary also stated that she is a part of various other lake communities and they make guest passes available for purchase by property owners for $1.  Mary kindly agreed to research the use of guest passes and how to incorporate them into our lake community.


A motion was made by Janet Hirsh and seconded by Marilyn Meyer to pass the following security rules:

 

Vehicles and boat trailers
Use of the Community House parking lot is restricted to Lake Tishomingo lot owners. The exception is during special events or Community House rentals when invited guests are permitted to park there.
 

The owner of any vehicle or trailer in the parking lot that does not have a current Lake Tish sticker will be cited for trespassing.
 

Boats
The boat ramp is only for use by Lake Tishomingo lot owners. Any boat that is launched at the ramp must have a current sticker.
 

Every motorized boat operating on the lake must have a current Lake Tish sticker on the port side of the bow.
 

Every boat operated on the lake must have the owner's lot identification on both port and starboard sides of the bow. The lot identification must be in alphanumeric characters at least 3 inches high.
  

ATVs
Use of ATVs within Lake Tishomingo subdivision is restricted to Lake Tishomingo lot owners. ATVs are permitted only on paved roads and in the Community House parking lot. ATVs are not permitted on paths, parkways, or other common ground. Every ATV must obey the ATV rules.
 

The owner of any ATV on Lake Tish property that does not have a current Lake Tish sticker will be cited for trespassing.
  

Penalty
Citation recipients will be subject to a $25 penalty fee.
  

Cost of stickers
Until January 31, 2009 the stickers will be free for all property owners. February 1, 2009 the application fee (for any number of stickers) will be $25.
 

New property owners will be allowed to obtain stickers for free for the first three months of property ownership.
Newly acquired boats and vehicles will be eligible for free stickers within the first thirty days of ownership by a lake property owner.

Motion passed. Homeowners will be notified of the above in the upcoming newsletter.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Kevin Seelbach and seconded by Janet Hirsch to adjourn.  Motion passed.  The meeting concluded at 8:05 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Schatzman

Secretary
